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Dear Ms. Gilpin: |

The Department of Environmental Protection’s Division of Solid and Hazardous Waste is in receipt of
arequest for administrative action to the Hudson County District Solid Waste Management Plan (County
Plan) dated December 16, 2016. This request for administrative action to the County Plan proposes
County Plan inclusion of the revised block and lot designation for the Clean Earth of North Jersey, Inc.
Transfer Station/Materials Recovery Facility (TS/MRF) located at 105 Jacobus Avenue in the Town of
Keamy. Specifically, the original County Plan inclusion documentation for the property listed Block
289, Lots 14, 14A and 14R. Due to the Town of Kearny re-designating the parcels comprising the
Facility on its Tax Map, the revised designation is Block 289, Lots 14, 14.01 and 14.02.

In summary, the following parcels are included in the County Plan for Clean Earth of North Jersey, Inc.
TS/MRF:

e Block 289, Lots 14, 14.01 and 14.02.

The County Plan inclusion of the above noted changes in the block and lot designation of Clean Earth
of North Jersey, Inc. TS/MRF will not result in any operational changes at the facility.

Pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11(b)14, a change in the block and lot designation of an existing solid waste
facility can be accomplished through an administrative action. Therefore, the County Plan inclusion of
changes in the block and lot designation of Clean Earth of North Jersey, Inc. TS/MRF is hereby approved
as an administrative action pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11(f).

If you have any questions relative to this matter, please contact Dawn Slawsky of my staff at (609) 292-
4393 or by e-mail at dawn.slawsky@dep.nj.gov.

Sincerely,
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Edward A. Nieliwocki, Contract Administrator 3
Bureau of Planning and Licensing
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